
Minutes 
Kankakee County GIS Committee 

Meeting of April 11, 2025 
 

1) Open Meeting 
Chairman Blair opened the meeting at 10:00 A.M. 

2) Roll Call 
The following members were present: Mr. Blair, Mr. Heiden, Mr. Kerkstra, Mr. Newton, Mr. Wilson 
(proxy for Mayor Nugent). 

Additional attendees included Mr. Olson and Mr. Skimerhorn. 

3) Public Comment 
There was no public comment. 

4) Approval of Minutes 
 A quorum was not present.  Minutes from the meeting on January 10, 2025 were to be placed on the 
next meeting agenda. 

5) Project Updates 
The hydrographic survey project was getting closer to completion.  Metadata files were received from 
the project team and were being reviewed. 

The 2025 Ortho Image Project was underway.  Imagery acquisition was almost complete.  The project 
team was reviewing collected imagery to determine if any re-flights were necessary. 

The GIS server upgrade only had a few things left to complete.  The primary task for staff was the 
transition of K3-Mapper to the new platform, ArcGIS Experience Builder. 

The sidewalk planimetric data was almost finished.  Mr. Olson stated the centerlines were going through 
the final stages of quality control. 

6) New Business 
Mr. Skimerhorn said the Kankakee County Board approved the increase of the GIS recording fee.  The 
increase went from $17 to $30 and would be reviewed every two years. 

7) Old Business 
None. 

8) Next Meeting Date 
The meeting times for 2025 were scheduled for July 11 and October 10.  If any additional meetings are 
needed for the ortho image project, members would be notified. 

9) Adjournment 
Mr. Wilson motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Kerkstra seconded the motion.  The meeting was 
adjourned at 10:26 A.M. 


